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Spring migration will be starting soon for all our winter visitors and 
summer residents. The American Robins have been feasting on 
berries getting ready to move further north. American Goldfinches 
are visiting before continuing their journey. Our beautiful Swallow-
tailed Kites are due back in March to start nesting. The Sandhill 
Cranes are busy romancing and will soon be sitting on nests. All the 
wading birds are busy nesting. We saw a great deal of nesting activity 
on our recent field trip to the Wakodahatchee Wetlands. What a 
beautiful sight! 
 
Take advantage of this birding bounty and visit our parks and 
preserves in St. Lucie County. This is one of the best times of year to 
bird locally—not too hot and not too wet! Participate in our 
upcoming Bird-A-Thon! Learn about the local wild lands and wildlife, 
and how it all intertwines to make the Florida environment.  

 
 
 

Liz Dunleavy 

President’s Message 

“Spring Migration” 
First Saturday of the month from 
October to May. Free & open to the 
public! 

 

Field Trips 

Bird-A-Thon 
March 25 or 26, 2017! 
More info on our Web site!    
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Field Trip: Lakeside Ranch STA, Martin Co.  
Saturday, March 11, 2017  

John Nelson, voice of The Audubon Moment and President of Audubon  
of Martin County, will be the trip leader. The Lakeside Ranch STA is  
located on Route 15B in Martin County. Meet at the STA entrance gate 
at 8:00 AM. 
 
We will be driving on impoundments around the wetlands.  Expect to see  
many wading bird species, cranes, swallows, songbirds, pelicans, raptors.  
This is an excellent opportunity to photograph birds and the Florida  
wetland habitat.  White Pelicans have been seen there, in addition to  
Roseate Spoonbills, Snail Kites, and Eastern Meadowlarks. 
Contact Adella Blacka via cell at 856-261-8599 or email  
ablacka.florida@gmail.com to sign up.  
 
Additional field trip March 18 to Platt’s Creek Preserve! Details are here:   
http://stlucieaudubon.org/fieldtrips.htm  

 

 
 

 
 

The Spoil Islands of the Indian River Lagoon   

Speakers March 2, 2017  

James Burke & Ezra Appel 

 

 

President – Liz Dunleavy 

Vice President – Ed Bowes 

Treasurer – Marc Rosenthal 

 

Recording Secretary – Kathy 
Mayshar  

Corresponding Secretary  

Program Chair & Director-at-
Large – Ellen Lynch 

Field Trip Chair & Director-at-
Large – Adella Blacka 

Hospitality Chair – Judith 
Whittemore 

 

 

Conservation Chair – Ruth 
Neese; Co-Chair – Diane 
Goldberg 

Membership Chair & 
Parliamentarian – Peggy Silletto 

 

Board members may be 
contacted by email at 

stlucieaudubon@gmail.com 

 

 

St. Lucie Audubon 

Board of Directors 

mailto:ablacka.florida@gmail.com
http://stlucieaudubon.org/fieldtrips.htm
mailto:stlucieaudubon@gmail.com
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By Ruth Neese—Conservation Chair 

March 2017 will mark the sixth annual Bird-A-Thon 
held by our chapter.  The Bird-A-Thon serves two 
purposes; one, it is a chapter fundraiser. Two, is 
provides an opportunity to survey springtime bird 
populations in St. Lucie County. We use this 
information to identify local trends and to update the 
county-specific bird checklist available on our Web 
site. 
 
A Bird-A-Thon works much like a walk-a-thon. 
Participants register to participate, then solicit 
sponsors to pledge a certain amount of money. Where 
a walk-a-thon pledge is by the mile, a Bird-A-Thon 
pledge is by the species. Sponsors would be asked to 
fund participants on a species basis, pledging a 
specified amount, such as $.25, $.50, or $1.00, per 
species sighted. Sponsors may also place a ceiling on 
their tax-deductible donation; for example, $25.00, 
$50.00, or $100. All proceeds go to the St. Lucie 

Dottie & Hank Hull Bird - A - Thon   

Audubon Society. 
 
Participants solicit as many sponsors as they can, then 
either Saturday or Sunday the weekend of March 25 & 
26, they go out and count birds. The rules are very 
simple. First, all counting must be done inside the St. 
Lucie County line. Second, birds are counted by the 
species, not the number of individuals sighted.  
Participants can travel around the county, spend the 
day at a single park or preserve, or count birds from 
the comfort of their living room; the choice is theirs. 
You may take part as an individual or gather a team of 
likeminded birders. All ages and abilities are welcome! 
 
Individuals and teams tally the number of species seen 
and report this information to their sponsors and to 
Ruth Neese via the email slabirdathon@gmail.com. 
Participants then collect the money from their 
sponsors and send the funds to the SLAS. A list of the 
total species seen will be posted on the SLAS Web 
page and FB Page. There are prizes, too! Prizes will be 

mailto:slabirdathon@gmail.com
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awarded for the individual and team with the highest species count and 
that raises the most money. Winners will be notified via email and 
announced at the April chapter meeting. Sponsor forms and a bird 
checklist are available on our Web site. 
 
*Please send registrations to Ruth Neese at slabirdathon@gmail.com  

 
  

  

Chapter Dues Reminder 

Local chapter membership dues have increased as of January 1, 
2017. The new dues are: 

¶ Individual - $25 per year 

¶ Family - $30 per year 

¶ Sponsor - $50 per year 

¶ Patron - $100 per year 

¶ Lifetime - $500 
Yearly chapter membership runs January to January.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Conservation Corner (continued) 

St. Lucie County has a policy of 
charging non-profits for the use of 
county facilities. 

Our cost is $45 dollars a month, 
payable in advance. We are looking 
for sponsors to underwrite the cost 
of our monthly meetings at the 
Oxbow Eco-Center. 

In return, we will acknowledge 
individual or company names in 
our newsletter several times during 
the ensuing year. If you are 
interested in sponsoring St. Lucie 
Audubon’s monthly programs, 
please send checks to: 

St. Lucie Audubon Society 

PO Box 12474 

Ft. Pierce, FL  34979 

Donations for Crosstown Legal 
Fees 

Cindi Dillon 
Priscilla Clancy 
Adella Blacka 
Linda Sullivan 
Ellen Lynch 
Dave Austin 
Lisa Austin 
Sandy Friedson 
Billi Wagner 
 
Meeting Sponsors 
Wayne & Carol Pembroke 
 

  

 

Our Generous Sponsors 

 

mailto:slabirdathon@gmail.com
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A spirit symbol to Native Americans for centuries, 
the Bald Eagle (Haliaeetus leucocephalus) was 
named the U.S. national symbol in 1782. Despite 
the name, Bald Eagles are not bald in the modern 
sense of the word. Instead, the Middle English 
meaning of "marked by white" applies to these 
birds' white head and tail. 
 
Bald Eagles are very large raptors, with a length of 
28-37 inches and a wingspan of 80 inches (6.5 
feet). However, the eagles in South Florida are 
smaller than Bald Eagles seen farther north. This 
applies to all our native raptors, because a large 
body mass is not necessary to retain body heat in 
cold weather. 
 
As you may know, adult Bald Eagles have a white 
head and tail, brown body feathers, a yellow 
beak, and yellow eyes. It takes five years of 
growth & development before these adult 
characteristics appear. A hatch year bird is 
generally dark brown with patches of white, with 
a black beak and brown eyes. The beak and eyes 
become yellow at the age of 3, then the head and 
tail begin to lighten. Identification clues when an 
eagle is in flight include: 1) large, dark bird with 
(sometimes) a white head and tail; 2) more wing 
flapping that vultures; and 3) a "plank-winged” 
flataigleading edge.   
 
 
 
 

silhouette, meaning the wings are long and flat 
with a straight leading edge.  
 
Bald Eagles can be found almost anywhere in St. 
Lucie County, including the landfill on I-95 and 
along U.S. 1. Look for them in Bluefield Ranch 
Preserve, Teague Hammock Preserve, Indrio 
Savannas Preserve, and Gordy Road Recreation 
Area. Also, be sure to examine any large kettles of 
vultures for a bird that looks "different;" it could 
be a Bald Eagle! 
 

 
 
Adult Bald Eagle (plank-winged view)  
Photo by Scott Patterson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Feathered Friends by Ruth Neese 

The St. Lucie Audubon Society is on the Web at 
http://stlucieaudubon.org Visit the Web site for 
happenings, photos, field trip reports, the Hart 
Beat column by Hart Rufe, and the On the Fly blog 
by Ruth Neese.  You can download a membership 
application there, too. 

Join us on Facebook! 

 

Visit our Web Site! 

This QR code will take you right to 
the Web site using your smartphone. 

http://stlucieaudubon.org/


 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Field Trips and Speakers 

Coming Attractions 

Field trip: Saturday,  
April 8, 2017 

 
STA 2 

Palm Beach County 
 

Host: Everglades Audubon 
Society  

 

Meeting: Thursday 
April 6, 2017 

 
Speaker: Eva Ries 

 
“Audubon Jay Watch: A 

Citizen Science Program” 

 

Help our chapter save printing and mailing costs by signing up for the email newsletter. The newsletter can then be printed 
out if you prefer to read it offline. To request the email version, send your name and email address to eddie_ruth@msn.com   

St. Lucie Audubon 

Society 

PO Box 12474 

Ft. Pierce, FL 34979  

Laughing Gull 

Newsletter 

mailto:eddie_ruth@msn.com

